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20 June 2017

Dear Chair,
| acknowledge your request that | consider temporarily asking the Vice Principal to take the role of
designated teacher for a period. | note that you asked me to do this despite previously agreeing
that | had followed procedures. | was asked on Friday 16" to consider this in order to make your
work with a parent easier.
| have been advised by you to step aside from the role of deputy designed teacher this afternoon
Monday 19% June following another contact between yourself and the parent. It is with very heavy
heart that | comply with your request. However, | would urge you to understand my reluctance. A
member of SLT has agreed to take on the role but has, of yet, not received the training necessary to
indemnify the school.

I have completed the process today of amending the information to parents and identifying to pupils
who will be available to speak to. If there are further changes requested, it may take a full working
day to complete all the requested rearrangements and communications. | consider this to be
without prejudice and continue to assure you that in this matter and over a period of 19 years | have
acted to protect the children in this school in a robust and caring way. | am also distressed by the
way in which this matter is being handled.

Yours Sincerely

80 o by
Mary McCallion
Principal
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Principal: Ms Mary McCallion M.Sc., B.Ed., Dip. I.P.M.



   (Principal)

THE NORTHERN IRELAND CURRICULUM
In Northern Ireland all Primary Schools are required to follow the Northern Ireland Curriculum. The Northern Ireland Curriculum aims to empower young people to develop their potential and to make informed and responsible choices and decisions throughout their lives

At St Brigid’s Primary School, we provide a broad and balanced curriculum for all children and aim to give every child the opportunity to experience success in learning and to become the best that they can be. Our teachers have high expectations for all pupils including those children with additional needs and regardless of their social or cultural background. Teachers plan suitably challenging activities which engage children in their learning
The Northern Ireland Curriculum covers the following key learning areas:

· Communication
· Using Mathematics
· Using Information and Communication Technology (UICT)

· The World Around Us

· The Arts

· Personal Development and Mutual Understanding

· Physical Development and Movement
The three core statutory subjects are Communication, Using Mathematics and Using ICT.

The following skills and capabilities are also developed:

Cross-curricular skills

· Communication

· Using Mathematics

· Using Information and Communication Technology (UICT)

Thinking Skills and Personal Capabilities

· Thinking, problem-solving and decision-making

· Self-management

· Working with others

· Managing information

· Being creative

At St Brigid’s Primary School our classes are arranged as follows:

· Nursery
· Foundation Stage: Years 1 and 2

· Key Stage 1: Years 3 and 4

· ASD Class: Foundation stage and Key Stage 1

· Key stage 2: Years 5, 6 and 7

· LSC Class: Key Stage 2

We have two mainstream classes in each Year group and a Nurture Centre to support the emotional and social skills of children from all key stages.

Catholic Ethos
Our school has the Catholic ethos embedded in all that we do. We celebrate together throughout the year at Assembly, special services and Sacramental preparation.

All children attend our Christmas and Easter services and the school choir sings at Sacramental Services. We regularly hold special Assemblies and families are invited.  Owing to Covid 19 restrictions, these are currently limited (Sept 2020).
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